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The Formentera Council is moving shaded areas in the car park adjacent to Pirata beach bar,
located on the island's eastern coast. For the last month, crews have been preparing the site to
reinstall pergolas, or shade-providing structures, across the lot. The work, which the Council
says should be complete before next month, consisted in removing the previous structures,
levelling the earth and installing the new pergolas.

  

The undertaking cost the Council €50,000. As Office of Environment head Daisee Aguilera
pointed out, the lower-than-standard figure reflected a reduction applied by the coastal authority
to the administration's lease of the land. Until 2016 the Council paid an annual sum of €45,000
to occupy the land where the parking area sits. In 2016, they paid €4,200. According to
Aguilera, the discount stemmed from the Council's pledge to invest €50,000 into moving the
pergolas.

  

Though that amount won't cover the cost of repositioning all of the shade spots in Ses Salines,
Aguilera described the effort as ongoing and said she hoped a similar agreement could be
reached this year as well.
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